Town of Webb Lake
Burnett County, Wisconsin
Caucus Meeting

January 10, 2023

Webb Lake Town Hall

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Steve Austin at 6:00pm.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
A notice of the Caucus was posted in three places and on the town website calendar.

A sign in sheet was made for this meeting in case the caucus needed to be reconvened for any
reason. Rougly 35 folks signed in and two Election Inspectors were in attendance.

Steve Austin asked for someone to run the meeting as he was an incumbent and intends, if
nominated, to run for office of Chair. Carl Meister nominated John Basill to run the meeting.
John Basill agreed if no objections. No objections were heard or noted.

Basill asked for nominations for Chairperson. Mike Hemquist, of Bloom Road, nominated
Steve Austin. Multiple seconds occurred simultaneously. A second from Bob Muhlenkord, of
Webb Lake Drive was noted for the minutes. John Basill asked multiple times for additional
nominations for Chairperson. None being heard he closed the nominations for Chair.

John Basill asked for nominations for Supervisors. Bryan Rollings, of Upland Woods Court,
nominated Greg Main with a second from Mike Sandeen, of Sunnyside Road. Carl Meister, of
Escape Drive, nominated John Kielkucki with a second from Dave Guertin, of Lily Lake Road.
John Basill asked multiple times for additional nominations for Supervisor. None being heard
he closed the nominations for Supervisors.

John Basill asked for nominations for Treasurer. Sharon Rochel, of Bear Lake Road, nominated
Wendy Schwartz with multiple seconds simultaneously. A second from Dan Schwartz, of
Namekagon Road was noted for the minutes. John Basill asked multiple times for additional
nominations for Treasurer. None being heard he closed the nominations for Treasurer as no
further nominations were made. He mentioned the hard work Wendy Schwartz does for the
Township and all of us here.

John Basill mentioned that we did not exceed the amount of candidates allowed for any
position on the ballot so no vote needs to occur at this time or meeting. Nominees are given
five days to determine whether they would like to proceed or not. John Basill asked everyone
who was nominated for office to please see Laurel Cooper (Elections Specialist) to fill out the
necessary paperwork before they left.

John Basill explained the Primary for School Board and Non-Township offices will be held in
February if necessary. Normal elections will be held in April. The next Town of Webb Lake Board
Meeting will be held on February 13, 2023.

Motion to adjourn (Austin, Kielkucki) at 6:14 pm. Motion carried.



